STAGECOACH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION





ANNUAL MEETING

September 22, 2018





DRAFT
The Annual meeting of the Stagecoach Townhouse Association (STA.) was called to order by Chris Wadopian,  President  at 9:05A.M. at the South Routt Community Center in Oak Creek.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT
Chris Wadopian, Carol Wilson, Greg Kernohan, Josh Cook 
MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATION
Sue Hochreiter, Hans Hochreiter, Jeff Erickson

ROLL CALL
Chris welcomed all owners for attending the meeting.   Eleven (11) owners were present in person six (6) owner was represented by proxy.   Quorum was established.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the annual meeting 2017 on the website.    

· Motion:   Chris Wadopian  moved to approve minutes as written.  Greg Kernohan 2nd.  All in favor. 
PRESIDENTS REPORT

Chris Wadopian, unit 806,  introduced the board members, Josh, Greg, Carol & Don; and Double H Management Hans & Sue Hochreiter and Jeff Erickson. He thanked Kermit Witherbee and Paul Jonathans for their work on the board as well as all the owners for attending the meeting. Chris’ term is up this year but he stated he would run again.  He reminded everyone that the website www.stahoa.com had all of the governing documents of the association including the Responsible Governance Policies, meetings and minutes. Insurance gave us a refund this year which is being passed on to all the members.  The contracts that the board manages are management, trash, lawn maintenance and snow removal-parking lots and walkways. Management is a yearly renewal which has been renewed for this year 2018-2019. Lawn Maintenance is yearly and will be up for renewal  April 1st, Snow removal-parking lots and walkways is in the last year of a 3 year contract. Board will be getting bids after this season for the winter 2019-2020. Trash is in the 2nd year of a 3 yr contract. Concerns Chris had were 1) updating the Architectural Guidelines which would take a committee;  2) Dogs-Routt County leash law, cleaning up after pets 3) speeding on Schussmark-please slow down 4) Bat mitigation –owner/building responsibility 5) Formal records request-board will explore. Common area improvements are walkways at buildings in need of repair/replacement and the retaining wall fence at Bldg 8 repair.  
MANAGER’S REPORT
Sue  welcomed all owners to the annual meeting.  Double H Management is located in Steamboat at 1125 Lincoln Ave. We welcomed our son, Ryan  and his family to town this last year. His wife, Jessica and Ryan work for Double H as support staff. Some of the duties management does on behalf of Stagecoach Townhouse Association  are:
· Realtors- Direct them to the website that provides the documents they need and answer any questions they have about STA; provide building fund and dues for the specific unit selling.  Estoppels provided on behalf of the owner selling for $50. Last year of sales in STA ranged from $238,000 to $280,000 averaging $257,700 
· Insurance-We received a refund last year and passed savings onto owners at a $24/mth reduction. Our premium was reduced by almost $3,000this year with a renewal of 10/15/18. State Farm has written a letter that is on the website that explains association coverage and what you as an owner need for your unit.
· Owners & projects-We help facilitate any building capital improvement projects such as bat mitigation , roofs, painting.  New roof Bldg 3 and 4 units Bldg 14. Two units at Bldg 14 considered solar panels.
· Board meetings-are always held at Sotheby’s Realty Office in Wildhorse Plaza at least 4 times a year. This building has an elevator for anyone who may need it and we have call in available to attend the meeting.   
 .

Maintenance

Jeff appreciated the Board and management and reported that some of his duties are:
 

· All  utilities up to the water meter and electric meter are the association’s to repair. After the meter, owners responsibility.  For the last 3 years there have been no frozen sewer lines.
·  He oversees all projects at STA
· Bldg 3 has a belly in the sewer line. It’s watched closely bya plumber with a camera for any irregularities . 

·  New walkway at Bldg 4, new stair repair. Bldgs 3 & 5 are also in need of walkway repair/replacement.
·  Storage lot-the HOA had a storage shed that was 25 yrs old and falling apart.  Board authorized Jeff to tear down.
· Dumpster fence was repaired
·  Jeff can be reached by any owner with any problems they may have in maintenance at 970-736-1126..  
· Dead trees- Jeff cut down and removed trees from several areas and Bldgs. 15 & 13. More are needed through out the property.  
FINANCIALS
Hans presented the financials for 10 months as of July 31, 2018. Hans continued outlining the operating expenses.  Bldg 4 expense for the walkway-money was set aside for this project. Copies can be obtained through Double H Mgmt .
BUDGET
Hans presented the 2018-2019 year. Greg was involved with the Budget process . Greg stated that he made some strong accusations to board and management in the past and then got on the board. He learned a lot over the year.  He explained that the board wanted insurance credit given to the association to be passed onto the owners for one year only at a savings of $24/mth  per unit. He was really pleased with how accounts are managed. Owners needed clarification of the 25,000 deductible for catastrophic insurance. There’s a letter on the website from State Farm that explains this and also what an owner needs to insure their interior.  Building fund is separate.  Budget ratification is a new state law that contains a budget veto process. Board adopts a Budget, gives a copy to all members and then sets a meeting that allows the owners to veto the Budget, by majority vote. Rolloff provided by Waste Management for free once a year in spring. Board approved another rolloff in the Fall that STA pays for.

· Motion:  Chris Wadopian moved to approve the Budget.  Don Young 2nd.  All approve.
· Motion:  Chris Wadopian moved to approve the expense for a Fall rolloff. Greg 2nd. All approve.
Board of Directors Elections

Three positions available. Two-3 yr terms ending 2021 and one-2 year term ending 2020. Chris Wadopian and Carol Wilson announced their interest to run for the board. One volunteer from the floor was Don Young, unit 1001.  Margaret O’Donnell was sked to serve on the board but she declined. There were no other volunteers. In a unanimous vote Chris, Carol and Don were elected to the Board.  Board of Directors 



Chris Wadopian 3 yr term ending 2021



Carol Wilson  3 yr term ending 2021



Don Young 2 yr term ending 2020



Greg Kernohan term limit     2020



Josh Cook term limit            2019

OPEN DISCUSSION from Floor

·  Chris asked all members in attendance to introduce themselves and asked that anyone that wishes to present issues to the members keep it very brief.
· Margaret O’Donnell, unit 206 was on the agenda as she expressed dissatisfaction with management and spoke with Commercial Property Group about managing STA.  CPG gave her a quote on an hourly basis. She presented a handout to the board. Chris said they’ll have a meeting without Double H and invite CPG. Greg recommended an RFP with a committee that Margaret could serve on. Greg also stated that an hourly rate could cost the association considerably more. 
· Josh asked everyone to not walk their dogs by the blue building. They are not part of STA. Bldg 11 has a community park for everyone in the association.
· Bldg 4 walkway took a long time to complete as not everybody will come to south Routt.
· Greg asked for proposals to use for the General Fund such as Valley Varmints for everybody or roofs. The responsibility would switch from building to the association. Possible survey out to everyone asking how they feel about these ideas. Another idea was for a community garden. New address numbers on the building are needed. 
· Speed limit sign on Schussmark is missing. County needs to replace.
· Next annual meeting is Saturday, September 28, 2019 , 9am. South Routt Community Center
Meeting adjourned 10:35am

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hochreiter
Double H Mgmt

